
Board of Selectmen 

Minutes of Meeting 

 

 

Meeting held upstairs in Town Hall     Monday – June 18, 2018 

 

Attending: Selectmen Leo Enos and David Stickney.  (Chairman Leon Rideout was absent as was 

Town Manager Edward Samson). 

 

Others:  Don Williams and Alan Savage. 

 

 The meeting was called to order by Leo Enos in the absence of Chairman Leon Rideout at 6:30 

P.M., followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Appointment(s):  None. 

 

Old Business: 

 To review and approve the minutes of the June 4, 2018 meeting. 

A motion was made by David Stickney and seconded by Leo Enos to accept the minutes as 

written. A vote was taken and the motion carried. 

 

 Department Head Updates:  None. 

 

 Paperwork to be signed: 

  Solar Exemption for Andrew Hartford. 

  Fireworks permit for Kevin Lassonde – June 30th or July 7th. 

  Notice of appointment of Ted Joulet as the Health Officer. 

The Board signed all of the above paperwork. 

 

New Business: 

 The Board signed a Dog Warrant summons for unlicensed dogs. 

 

Information: 

 

Building Permits: 

 Robert & Julie Chasseur      268 Pleasant Valley Road   Permit #  19-012 

 Construction of approximately 40' x 60', single family home with detached barn. This was 

granted with conditions. 

 

 William R. Gay     35 Hodge Road     Permit # 18-011 

 Construct a 56' x 72' pole barn with concrete slab. 

 

 Rose Fitzgerald & Teri Anderson   11 Richardson Street   Permit # 18-10 

 Place  a 12' x 28' pre-fab storage building on gravel pad. 

 

 Sally Beattie   193 Main Street    Permit # 18-009 

 Construct a 12' x 24', two story addition to existing home for extra living space. 

 

 CN Brown Company  3 Mayberry Lane    Permit # 18-008  



 Remove and replace underground gas and diesel tanks and replace existing 30' x 30' canopy 

with new 30' x 70' canopy to accommodate new pump installation. 

 

 Alan Savage stated that there no rail plates on the new sidewalks and it should be checked into. 

He Further stated that he had talked with Dean Blanchette and was told that new fuel tanks at the 

airport should not be installed as the ones that are there are fine. 

 Don Williams asked when the construction on Summer Street would be finished.  He was told 

that they were in hopes to have it done by the end of July, a lot depends on the weather.\\ 

 

 Noting that there was nothing further to come before the meeting a motion was called for to 

adjourn. 

A motion was made by David Stickney and seconded by Leo Enos to adjourn. A vote was taken 

and the meeting adjourned at 6:50 P.M. 

 

Respectfully,        Approved: 

 

 

Sandra E. Doolan – Clerk      Board of Selectmen 

         Leon Rideout – Chairman 

 

 

         Leo Enos 

 

 

         David Stickney 

  


